REPORT TO LEAD MEMBER (HOUSING)                     21st SEPTEMBER 2001

ENVIRONMENTAL IMPROVEMENTS – CASTLEWAY ESTATE

1.0 Purpose of the Report
1.1 To update a previous report submitted on 27th July 2001.

2.0 Recommendations
2.1 That the Director of Housing Services in consultation with the Lead Member / Deputy Lead Member approves the sketch scheme and cost estimate (on the basis that traffic calming and street lighting works will be provisional items, expended only following the Client’s further approval).

2.2 That the Director of Development Services be authorised to invite tenders in accordance with recommendation 2.1.

3.0 Background
3.1 The original sketch scheme report was deferred at the meeting held on 27th July 2001, because of concerns about traffic calming that have yet to be resolved.

4.0 Details
4.1 See previous report.  The proposals include traffic calming measures in accordance with the appropriate regulations.  The proposals also include street lighting improvements to bring the area within British standards for lighting.

4.2 Because of the need to invite tenders and start on site as quickly as possible it is suggested that the traffic calming and street lighting works be included in the Bill of Quantities as a provisional item, enabling those works to be excluded or included at a later date.

5.0
Financial Implications  (As previously reported.) 

6.0 Conclusion
6.1 This is considered to be the best way to proceed pending a decision on the traffic calming and street lighting issues.

Harry Seaton



Malcolm Sykes

Director of Housing Services 

Director of Development Services
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